Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

March 15, 2010

Northwind Grille, Brainerd MN

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Aggie Stroot at 6:20 p.m.
Members Present:  Aggie Stroot, Executive Director, Board of Members present:  Mary Hammer, Cheryl Triplett, Kris Olson, Marci Mehr, and Lynn Fairbanks.  Quorum present.

Review of Minutes:  The minutes from the February 8, 2010 meeting were reviewed.   A motion to approve the minutes was made by Mary, seconded by Kris.  Approved.

Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed. A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Marci and seconded by Lynn.  Approved.

Old Business:  
· Fundraising Events:
· Cookie Dough sales – Cookie dough orders are in, and are being ordered by Roma.  Expected pick up date on Friday March 20.  We will have a pick up at the barn on Friday from 6:00 – 7:00 p.m.  Money will be due to Mounted Eagles one week after cookie dough is received.  
· Wine Tasting – Lynn will check on the date for the wine tasting.
· Crow Wing County Fair – The fair is August 3 – 7, 2010.  The fee has been increased to $200.
· Applebee’s breakfast – July 17, 2010.
· Walk-n-Roll – Kris will send out reminder letters to sponsors.  We will try to solicit some new sponsors for this year, also.  $1 raffle was mentioned as a new idea for the silent auction.
· Hoofin It – will be the first weekend in October.  Mary will check with Jan to see if the date for the event was put in the magazine.
· Annual Membership Meeting – the membership meeting will take place on April 12, 2010.
New Business:  

· MN Horse Fest – April 10 & 11, 2010 in St. Cloud.  Staci paid the booth fee as a donation to Mounted Eagles.  
· Regional Conference – Early registration has passed, so registration will take place at the event.  CAT training can be done at this conference by Susie.  Sandy earned the opportunity to go to the conference, all expenses paid.  If they don’t feel that this conference will benefit them, Aggie will do CAT training online.  A motion was made by Kris to send Susie and Sandy to the conference if they feel that the conference would be beneficial to them.   Seconded by Cheryl.  
· Board Member term renewal – Theresa Grow, Kris Olson, Jan Moran and Colleen Langren’s terms expire April 2010.  Kris Olson will serve another term, and Aggie will check with the other members to see if they would like to stay on the board.

· Structure of board positions/Executive Director Duties – after some discussion on this topic, it was decided that a special meeting would be held on April 3, 2010 at 11:00 a.m. at the Northwind Grille.  Aggie will email members regarding which duties could be taken on by others.
· A suggestion was made to invite Shirley to attend a board meeting to let members know how things are going with the volunteers.   
Next Meeting:  April 12, 2010, 6:00 p.m. at the Northwind Grille in Brainerd.


Special meeting:  April 5, 2010 11:00 a.m. at the Northwind Grille in Brainerd.
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Marci, seconded by Mary.  Meeting adjourned 8:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
